FRIENDS OF EASTER CRAIGLOCKHART HILL
Annual General Meeting 27 June 2019 at Meggetland Sports Complex
1 Apologies and Welcome
Apologies were received from: Cllr. Gavin Corbett, Cllr. David Key, Bill Troup, Will Searle, Simon Hart, Angela Tunstall, Rob Moffat, Colin Chess, Sarah Stewart, Bryce Morrison and Susan Marwick. 
Ewan welcomed everyone to the 21st AGM with special mentions for Isobel Jones (Izzy), recently appointed Community Engagement Worker and for Andrew Law, our Natural Heritage Officer.
2 Minutes of 2018 AGM

The minutes were accepted as accurate.

Proposed:  Lindsay Snedden
Seconded:  John Forbes
3 Chairman’s Report
(i) The swans have produced another brood of cygnets. It is hoped that the Lothian and Fife Swan Study Group will again ring and health check the swans in August. This event will be publicised and there will be opportunities to name a cygnet.

(ii) On 6.1.2019, following an Extraordinary General Meeting, it was agreed that we should apply to become a SCIO (Scottish Charitable Registered Organisation). Our application was approved by OSCR (Office of the Scottish Charities Regulator) and we became a SCIO on 27.2.2019. We now benefit from limited liability. Our objectives and operations have not changed.
(iii) A full Walks and Talks programme has been put in place. A woodland walk led by Simon Hart on was well attended and much enjoyed. This walk highlighted the problem of ash dieback disease which is likely to destroy most of our ash trees – one of the dominant species on Easter Craiglockhart Hill. Izzy described the remainder of the programme (a canal cruise, a mushroom and funghi walk, a woodland myths and legends walk and a war poets walk) and encouraged members to take part.
(iv) Our Hill Watch scheme is under way. We have registered with Neighbourhood Watch Scotland. The Hill Watchers are briefed and supported to report anything unusual or untoward on Easter Craiglockhart Hill.

(v) Our Hill Work Squad is also under way. Monthly sessions started in the summer of 2018 and the Work Squad members have carried out a wide variety of tasks – planting, weeding, lopping, raking and clearing. Members were invited to join the Work Squad.

(vi)  A successful grant application was made to Paths for All for an Active Travel grant of £3000 to improve and extend the path leading to the hill-top from the lower woods. Additional funding was allocated from the Council’s S.75 fund. The work was carried out in April 2019. The new path makes it much easier to reach the top of the hill. Further path improvements will be planned in partnership with the Natural Heritage section of the Council. 
4.  Adoption of Annual Accounts
Ewan tabled the accounts and reminded the group that we had changed our financial year at the last AGM so the accounts this year cover a period of 15 months rather than 12 months. The accounts show that we have more than £15,000 in cash or at the bank and that there was a surplus of over £13,000 on our operations. However, the accounts show the income of £3000 paid in advance to us from Paths for All. This grant was expended after the end of the financial year. We also received our first full year of National Lottery funding in advance but the accounts only show the costs for the first three months. 
The accounts were adopted.

Proposed: Jane McLaren 

Seconded: Graeme Hastie
5.  Re-Appointment of the Auditor
Ewan thanked Rob Moffat for auditing the accounts and proposed that he should be asked to audit the accounts again next year.
Proposed: Betty Geissler 
Seconded: Kevin McKay
6. Election of Trustees
Ewan advised the group that the following committee members had stepped down: Lindsay Snedden, Fiona Jackson and John Forbes. He thanked them all for the significant contributions they had made to the Friends Group.

There are now vacancies on the Board of Trustees and Ewan invited anyone present who felt they could contribute some time to give consideration to joining the Board. He invited anyone interested to get in touch with him or another Board member.
The proposed trustees for the coming year would therefore be Ewan Davidson (Chair), Bill Troup (Treasurer), Hilda Henderson (Secretary), Simon Hart, Jane McLaren, Will Searle, Graeme Hastie, and Alastair Macbeth. 
Proposed: John Forbes
Seconded: Lindsay Snedden 
7. AOCB
    1. Nadine expressed concern about the fire site on the hill and the broken glass beside it and asked what could be done about it. It was noted that Park Management Rules prohibited fires on the hill without advance permission.
    2. Kevin asked about the transfer of land from the Craighouse developers. It was confirmed that the land had transferred to the City of Edinburgh Council in 2018 along with the Section 75 funding of £150,000.
   3. Kevin asked about the reinstatement of the path up from Meadowspot to Craiglockhart Campus to avoid the need to go along Craighouse Road. Ewan said he would raise this with the developer.
   4. Nadine asked about the possibility of having an outdoor gym on the hill. It was clarified that a trim track could be included in the proposals for the people friendly trails and that other ways of organising green gym activities were being explored.

   5. Kevin inquired if anything could be done about ash die back. Andrew advised that research in Norway raised the possibility of producing an ash species that would be disease resistant in the future but that the current plan was to replant with predominantly oak and Scots Pine.

  6.  Vivien asked if the vandalised History Board was going to be replaced. She was reassured that it was on order and should be here for installation relatively soon.

8. Close of Meeting

Ewan concluded by thanking everyone for their support throughout the year and for attending the AGM. 
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